RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

 DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES 

JANUARY 10, 2007

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the lobby on January 12, 2007.  Mr. Coffey called the meeting to order at 3:10.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey, Traci Gillock, Helene Harris, Chris Kirkwood, Mark Adams, Beth Heath, and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

The council recognized the following visitors:  Terra Lyerla and Amanda Walker-Johnson.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Instruction/Instructional Materials Committee report was presented by Amanda Johnson, as attached.  The committee is in the process of helping to select Social Studies books, which will be done on district level.

Climate/Student Services Committee report was presented by Ms. Lyerla.  Career Week will be Mar 5 – 9.  May 15 is Field Day at the Community Park.  Testing is April 23 – May 4.  The committee is considering what will be used as testing incentives for the students.  They are open to suggestions.  Some suggestions are:  displaying our community sign, pep rally, t-shirts, spirit week and pajama day.  A letter will be sent to parents to encourage good testing habits for testing week.  Incentives will be based on “Good Faith Effort” guidelines.  The committee is working on the Crumb Rubber Mulch Grant for the playground.  The deadline for submission is January 31.  They will also look into playground equipment grants.

Curriculum/Technology report was presented by Ms. Gillock.  The committee is looking into plans for the AR parties.  The next party will probably be movie day.  The last party will be outside games.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The council reviewed the minutes of the December 12 meeting.  Mr. Adams made a motion to approve the minutes. Ms. Harris seconded the motion. Motion carried by consensus.

FINANCIAL REPORT

December Financial Reports were reviewed by the committee.  There is a balance in the Recycling account.  Mark Adams suggested that we leave this in the account to use for recycling shelter/bins when we are able to resume the recycling program.

ACCIDENT REPORTS

There has only been one accident since last meeting.  This occurred in the gym.  

NEW HIRE

Tim Angus has been hired as part-time custodian.

SENATE BILL 168

The faculty has reviewed the requirements during a faculty meeting.  Ms. Gillock has compiled the data, which outlines the discrepancies in our test scores.  There is a discrepancy in students who are on the Free and Reduced Lunch Program, and also between girls and boys.  We need to work on Arts & Humanities content.  The Arts and Humanities teachers could use their extra planning period to teach content in the classrooms.

SACS ACCREDITION

There will be an in-service for us regarding SACS Accreditation.  SBDM Committee will be presenting at the Board.

NEEDS LIST

The committee made suggestions for the Needs List for next year.  Our Needs List must be submitted by March 1.

OTHER BUSINESS

Optimist Club donation.  We will send a letter to the Optimist Club requesting a donation for testing incentives and for fifth grade Alabama trip.

AGENDA FOR FEBRUARY 14 MEETING:

I. CALL TO ORDER

II. RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

III. COMMITTEE REPORTS

A.  Professional Development

B.  Components

      1.  Learning Environment

      2.  Academic Performance

      3.  Efficiency

IV. APPROVAL OF MINUTES                         

V. FINANCIAL REPORTS

VI. ACCIDENT REPORTS


VII. OTHER BUSINESS

VIII. AGENDA FOR NEXT MEETING

IX. ADJOURNMENT

ADJOURNMENT

Ms. Harris made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Heath seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.  Meeting adjourned at 4:40.

.
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Billy Coffey, Chairperson        Date                     Cathy Yates, Secretary       Date
